
From: Craig S. Nolan <cnolan@sheeheyvt.com>  
Sent: Thursday, October 3, 2019 9:36 AM 
To: Anderson, Michelle <Michelle.Anderson@vermont.gov> 
Subject: Investigation of J.A. McDonald 
 
Dear AAG Anderson: 
 
In light of the State’s recent release of documents regarding the above-referenced matter to third 
parties under the Public Records Act, 1 V.S.A. § 315 et al., I request copies of all documents and 
electronically stored information relating in any manner to: 
 

• alleged defects in bridges and other facilities constructed by J.A. McDonald for the State of 
Vermont; 

• allegations of such defects; and/or 

• investigation of such defects. 
 
This request is directed to the Office of the Attorney General, the Agency of Transportation (AOT), and 
all other agencies, departments and components of the State of Vermont.  If I am required to submit 
requests separately to AOT or any other State components, please advise. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Craig S. Nolan 
SHEEHEY FURLONG & BEHM P.C. 
30 Main Street, 6th Floor 
PO Box 66 
Burlington, VT  05402-0066 
(802) 864-9891 (voice) 
(802) 864-6815 (fax) 
(802) 345-6775 (mobile) 
cnolan@sheeheyvt.com 
www.sheeheyvt.com 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This email is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above and may be 
subject to the attorney-client and/or work product privileges, neither of which is waived by this transmission.  If 
you received this email in error, please immediately notify the sender by reply email or phone (802-864-9891) and 
destroy this communication.  Thank you. 
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